
Minutes approved as a correct record 
at the meeting held on Wednesday, 5th July, 2017

TENANT SCRUTINY BOARD

WEDNESDAY, 14TH JUNE, 2017

PRESENT: John Gittos in the Chair

Sallie Bannatyne, Olga Gailite, Michael 
Healey, Peter Middleton and Jackie 
Worthington

1 Exempt Information - Possible Exclusion of the Press and Public 

None.

2 Late Items 

None received.

3 Apologies for Absence 

Apologies received from Maddie Hunter, Rita Ighade, Roderic Morgan

4 Minutes - 26 April 2017 

RESOLVED – That the minutes of the meeting held on 26 April 2017 be 
approved as a correct record.

5 Chair's Update 

The Chair passed on his condolences from the Leeds Tenant Scrutiny Board 
to friends and relatives following recent events that have taken place in 
Manchester and London. The Chair also wished to express condolences in 
relation to the recent fire in London. 

The Chair noted that Board members have now received the dates of the 
coming municipal years meetings. 

The Chair explained that an interview had taken place to interview a potential 
member of Tenant Scrutiny Board on 18th May. As agreed at the last meeting, 
the Chair was accompanied by Peter Middleton to carry this out. 

The Chair also reported that he has received another application for someone 
to join the Board. This interview will take place on 23rd June. As per the terms 
of reference this will be carried out by the Chair and one other Board member, 
which will be PM. Details and outcomes of that interview, will be given at the 
July meeting.
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On 23 June, the Chair and OG along with LW attended Environment and 
Housing Scrutiny Board and presented the East Leeds Responsive Repairs 
report. The Chair of that Board, Councillor Lamb asked the Chair to convey 
his thanks for their hard work in producing a comprehensive and thoughtful 
report. Environment and Housing Scrutiny Board also discussed the Peckfield 
Landfill site and have produced a draft position statement. A draft scrutiny 
report was also presented on improving air quality in the city. 

The Chair noted that this meeting was their last of the municipal year and the 
Chair thanked Councillor Lamb for the work he has done in the past few 
months to strengthen the relationship between Environment and Housing 
Board and Tenant Scrutiny Board. The new Chair of that board will be 
Councillor Barry Anderson. The Chair congratulated him on his appointment 
and looked forward to working with him and the Board in the coming year.

The Chair noted that after this meeting he will be attending VITAL at 
Navigation House.

RESOLVED An assurance to be sought from Housing Leeds in relation 
to providing reassurance around safety of high rise blocks in Leeds.

6 STAR Survey Update 

The Chair introduced Jackie Fox of the Intelligence and Improvement Team to 
present the recent STAR survey which Housing Leeds has carried out.

JF explained that Housing Leeds have trend information from 2010 as the 
surveys are comparable which have been done over the last eight years.

Overall satisfaction has seen a very slight drop of 1% since the previous 
survey but within this, there has been a large drop in satisfaction in the East 
area. When looking at overall satisfaction by different groups, it is apparent 
from the results that the older a tenant is the more likely they are to be 
satisfied. Also, there is a correlation between satisfied tenants and those who 
are living comfortably.

Tenant priorities, repairs and maintenance remain a high priority.

When looking at satisfaction within the home, there is a reduction in the 
satisfaction of tenants in East Leeds, whereas other areas of Leeds have 
remained the same or improved. A key finding is that heating within the home 
is improving, but this needs to be set against different property types, as 
tenants in multi storey flats are less satisfied.

The neighbourhood as a place to live is a core question and shows that East 
and West Leeds have shown a reduction in this satisfaction. The slide also 
shows what residents see as problems in their neighbourhood and car parking 
is seen as a major issue citywide. Garages on estates are an issue and the 
Chair at this point acknowledged that on their walkabouts this was noted as 
an issue. 
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A further breakdown of satisfaction by Ward areas shows that a number of 
tenants in Headingley are dissatisfied.

Anti-social behaviour, the survey found that tenants recently reporting ASB 
report low satisfaction with their service, but this is in direct contradiction to 
the survey which the ASB team carry out after someone uses the service. 
However, JF explained that on the STAR survey it is not possible to work out 
if the respondents to this question were the perpetrator or victim. 

On customer service, there is a very small shift towards email. Satisfaction 
remains good and the number of tenants feeling that the annual home visit is 
useful which is a new question on this survey was at 69%. The customer 
effort score is the same as the UK average which is a possible. 

Again, on a contradiction, there is higher satisfaction when contacting about 
rent and benefits or repairs. However there is lower satisfaction with 
neighbour issues or grounds maintenance.  

A further anomaly with the survey was that the results showed that there is a 
significant drop of tenants reporting they are in financial difficulty.

A map was shown showing the satisfaction by ward areas across the city 
which showed some of the outer areas of Leeds are more satisfied than some 
of the inner areas.

MH asked about the returns for the survey and that if 15000 were sent out 
and only 4000 received was this good for comparisons? JF replied by saying 
this was a good return for comparison.

JF explained that there are discussions with Housing Advisory Board around 
how this survey is carried out in future. JG asked if this would be done by an 
external organisation in future? JF explained the first year the STAR survey 
was carried out externally and since then we have tried to reduce costs by 
doing the survey in-house. For example this year we saved £5000 by not 
sending reminders out. 

SB asked if different areas had different return levels. JF wasn’t sure on this 
but could look to find this out.

JG asked if there is any data from the survey on the out of hours service for 
repairs. JF explained there wasn’t as the repairs questions were general and 
don’t make reference to this.

RESOLVED – That Jackie Fox provide information relating to the number 
of responses to the survey by Ward.

7 Letting Standard Sub Group Update 
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The Chair introduced this item and asked if this report would now be sent to 
the Director of Environments and Housing, it was confirmed by the Scrutiny 
Officer that it could. 

The Chair explained that he had requested to find out if the variable letting 
standard discussed in the report has made a positive impact on speeding up 
the time taken to relet these properties. The Scrutiny Officer will look to find 
this information out on the Board’s behalf so that it could be included in the 
report.

The Chair asked for authorisation to sign off the report on the Board’s behalf, 
once amendments are made. 

RESOLVED – That the Board gave the Chair authority to sign the report 
off on their behalf once additional information had been included.

RESOLVED – The Board requested that a copy of the report be sent to 
former member Christine Gregory given her work on this report.

8 Terms of Reference and Procedural Rules Update 

SG introduced this item and explained that now is a good time to review these 
documents at the start of the municipal year. SG explained that changes were 
not significant but asked the Board for any comments and agreement to them.

RESOLVED – The Board agreed to the amendments to the Terms of 
Reference and Procedural Rules.

9 Date and Time of Next Meeting 

Wednesday 5th July 2017 at 1:30pm (pre meeting for all Board Members at 
1:00pm)
 

THE MEETING WAS CLOSED AT 2:50 PM


